
October 2017 - by Dr Gilly Carr 

I wanted to make a statement about the ethics of presenting prisoner stories online. 

My aim for this website was to make known what has been silenced and not spoken 
about for over 70 years. I also strongly believe that it is important to acknowledge the 
suffering of the deported in their prisons and camps and thereby to honour them. It 
is not right to close our eyes to human suffering. For too long, those who were 
deported for acts of opposition to the occupiers, or who committed an offence at a 
time when most aspects of daily life were becoming illegal, have been condemned as 
‘foolish criminals’. I believe that this is not only wrong but offensive to the memory of 
those who stood up to Nazism. Even where people were deported for offences that 
history has condemned as less honourable, it is important to state that a sentence in 
a Nazi prison or camp rarely – if ever - fitted the crime. 

The treatment of some Channel Islanders was brutal, and where the entry contains 
particularly distressing information, I have added a warning at the start. In this way, 
teachers using the material online for educational purposes can be guided over 
whose stories to avoid recommending to younger children. The warning also serves 
to prepare families for what has been discovered about their loved ones. 

I have also, over the last few years, made great efforts to contact families of Channel 
Islander victims of Nazism and to ask permission to put online testimonies and 
family documents. Where families have not yet got in touch with me, I welcome their 
contact so that we can honour their family members properly. 

 


